

## LMS Attendance Challenge

Dear Students, Parents/Guardians,

Lewisville Middle School is dedicated to providing your students the best education and experience while at our school. A large part of your student's success relies on their attendance.

In an effort to encourage higher attendance rates throughout the school, LMS will be having a 3rd and 4th Quarter attendance challenge starting February 1, 2024 and going through the end of the year.

For this challenge, each grade level will compete against one another to see which homeroom has the highest attendance rate for each month. The grade level homeroom with the highest attendance for each month will be able to earn special incentives (Lunch with friends, PJ Day, Free time with friends & Special treats). Every other Friday there will be an announcement of each grade level homeroom that is currently in the lead.

It is important to not only promote the importance of attendance as staff, but for families to be involved as well. A fact sheet regarding attendance is also attached for each of you, in an effort to assist you in facilitating conversations with your child about the importance of attending school regularly and on time.

As you know, since returning from COVID-19, attendance throughout the state has been at an all-time low. We need to all work together to promote attendance and its importance!

I look forward to seeing your friendly competitions and celebrating everyone's hard work and dedication to our students! Please remember that Every Minute Matters!

Ms. Burleson LMS School Social Worker